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 Department of Public Works 
 
 

1195 Third Street, Suite 101 
  Napa, CA 94559-3092 

www.countyofnapa.org/publicworks  
 

Main: (707) 253-4351 
Fax: (707) 253-4627 

 
Steven Lederer 

Director  

 
 

M EM O R AN D U M  
 

To: PBES Staff From: Rick Marshall 
Deputy Director of Public Works 

    
Date: September 15, 2015 Re: Taylor Family Vineyards 

P15-00291 

 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to review the subject permit application.  I offer the following 
comments from the Department of Public Works: 

 
Left-Turn Lane required.  The project as proposed meets the warrants for installation of a left-

turn lane on Silverado Trail at the project access driveway.  The improvements shall be constructed in 
compliance with the Napa County Road & Street Standards.  Additional right-of-way shall be dedicated 
to the public as necessary to encompass the improvements. 

 
Encroachment Permit required.  The construction of the left-turn lane and revised driveway 

connection to Silverado Trail, a County-maintained road, will require an encroachment permit during the 
building permit phase.  Please contact the Roads office at (707) 944-0196 to initiate the encroachment 
permit process.   

 
More information on these is available at our website:  

http://www.countyofnapa.org/publicworks/roads/ 
 

 Please contact me at Rick.Marshall@countyofnapa.org or call (707) 259-8381 if you have 
questions or need additional information. 

http://www.co.napa.ca.us/publicworks
http://www.countyofnapa.org/publicworks/roads/
mailto:Rick.Marshall@countyofnapa.org


Napa County Fire Department 
Fire Marshal’s Office 

2741 Napa Valley Corporate Drive, Bldg 2 
Napa, CA 94558 

 
Office: (707) 299-1464 
Direct: (707) 299-1461 

   

Joe Petersen 
Fire Marshal 

 

M E M O R AN DUM  
 

 

TO:   Jason Hade 

    Planning, Building and Environmental Services 
   
FROM:  Joe Petersen 
   Fire Department 
   
DATE:   January 6, 2016   
      
 
SUBJECT:  P15-00291  
 
 
SITE ADDRESS: 5991 Silverado Trail 
 
 
The Napa County Fire Marshal’s Office has reviewed the Use Permit application for 5991 
Silverado Trail. The Fire Marshal requires the following conditions to be incorporated prior to 
permit final. 
 
1. Fire department turnarounds should be a minimum of 15 feet away from the building it 

serves. 

2. All fire department access roads and driveways shall comply with the Napa County Road 
and Street Standards. All one-way roads shall have a minimum 10 ft traffic lanes with a 
standard turnout at the midpoint of each and be connected to a two-way roadway at both 
ends. 

3. Buildings not served by a public water system shall provide water storage and fire flow 
calculations certified by a State Licensed Civil Engineer, C-16 licensed contractor, or 
registered engineer indicating compliance with Table B105.2 through Table 105.4 of the 
Napa County Code Amendments. 

4. Hydrants shall be located within 250 feet from any portion of the exterior of the building as 
measured along approved vehicular access roads. 

 

Please note that the comments noted above are based on a Fire Marshal review only. There 
may be additional comments or information requested from other County Departments or 
Divisions reviewing this application submittal package. Should you have any questions of me, 
contact me at (707)299-1461 or email at joe.petersen@fire.ca.gov. 

mailto:joe.petersen@fire.ca.gov

